
ST JOSEPH’S CATHEDRAL | ST FRANCIS XAVIER (Mornington 
 ST MARY’S (Kaikorai) | ST JOSEPH’S (Brockville)    

 

Parish Priest: Rev Fr Vaughan Leslie 
027 385 9615, frvjpleslie@yahoo.com 

 

28 July 2024 – 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Year B 
 

PARISH OFFICE 
Catholic Pastoral Centre, Level 4, 300 Rattray St, Dunedin | Ph: 03 477 2980  

Website: www.stjosephscathedraldunedin  
Email: stjosephcathdn@gmail.com & hillsuburbspa@gmail.com 

Office hours: Wednesday to Friday 10:00am – 3:00pm | Secretary: Celia Duff 
Website: www.hillspa.org.nz   

SUNDAY MASS    

SATURDAY: St Mary’s Vigil: 6:00pm 

SUNDAY: 
St Francis Xavier: 9:00am;  
St Joseph’s Cathedral: 10:30am; (9:00am Latin Mass; Chapel) 

 St Joseph’s, Brockville remains closed to the public. 

WEEKDAY MASS    

ST MARY’S: Tue & Fri: 9:30am; ST FRANCIS XAVIER: Wed & Thurs: 9:30am 
ST JOSEPH’S CATHEDRAL: Mon & Sat: 9:30am (Chapel), Wed: 5:30pm (Cathedral) 

CONFESSION 

Cathedral: Sat 4:30-5:00pm 
Kaikorai: Sat 5:10-5:25pm  

 

EXPOSITION  

Cathedral: Wed 6-6:40pm 
Kaikorai: Sat 4:30-5:25pm 

(both concluding with Benediction)
 

 

THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY  
 Tuesday 15 August 2023 (Holy Day of Obligation) 

 

Masses 

9:30am - St Mary's Church, Kaikorai 

12:00pm (Noon) - St Joseph's Cathedral 

2:00pm - St Francis Xavier Church, Mornington 

5:30pm - St Joseph's Cathedral  

 

BAPTISMAL CONGRATULATIONS 
to Ada Rebecca Lily Moyle, daughter of Jeremy & Megan 

who received the Sacrament on Saturday 20 July in the 

Cathedral Chapel with Fr Vaughan. 
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ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING A CATHOLIC? 
If your answer is "yes" or "maybe", then you're most welcome to come and see as we start 

sessions on what we believe in the Church regarding every aspect of our faith. These sessions 

are in preparation for Easter 2025, when those who have been preparing in the sessions 

decide if they’re ready to receive the Sacraments of initiation. The sessions will start 

Wednesday 14 August, occurring fortnightly at 7pm(1-hr), meeting in the Catholic 

Pastoral Centre (300 Rattray Street, Level 4).If you have any questions please don't hesitate to 

contact Fr Vaughan frvjpleslie@yahoo.com. 2024 meeting dates available on website.  
 

HILLS PASTORAL AREA CONCERT/VARIETY SHOW 
The Hill Suburbs Pastoral Area is holding this Concert/Variety Show on Thursday 29 August 

2024, 6pm at Trinity College Auditorium. Entry will be by donation to simply cover costs. 

Our Schools have been contacted regarding supplying items, but if any other groups are 

interested in performing who have not already made contact, please feel free to email Trevor 

Graham at (trevygraham48@outlook.com). More information coming early August  

 

 

PALLIATIVE CARE SESSIONS 
Would you like to learn how to make a difference in the life of a vulnerable person? We 

invite you to participate in learning sessions on Horizons of Hope: A Toolkit for Catholic 

Parishes on Palliative Care. Our faith in Jesus Christ has much to teach us about living well 

until the end of life. Throughout four modules, the learning and discussion sessions address 

themes such as understanding the dying process, accompanying the dying, discernment and 

decision-making. The program will help us better understand the issues surrounding death 

and dying. 

The four-module program will take place at the Little Sisters of the Poor, 295 Brockville 

Road every Thursday from 29 August to 19 September 2024 from 6 to 8pm.  

To register: email Jannet Mercado at jannet.mercado@mail.com. Registration is free but 

places are limited, so register soon.  
 

 
 

THE FRIENDSHIP CLUB   
Sacred Heart Home – Little Sisters of the Poor, 295 Brockville Road, Dunedin.  

Every Tuesday 10:00am – 3:00pm. Morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea and transport. Fee: 

Donation.  To register your interest: ph. 03 476 2028 or email: dt@lspdun.co.nz  

PLEASE REMEMBER THE SOULS OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED 
Recent Deaths: Fr Maurice White and Garth Thom 

Anniversaries: 

 John Rietveld 

 Requiescant in Pace  

 FEAST DAYS, SOLEMNITIES & MEMORIALS 

29 July – Sts Martha, Mary & Lazarus; 30 July – St Chrysologus 

31 July – St Ignatius of Loyola; 1 August – St Alphonsus Mary Ligouri 

 2 August – St Peter Faber; 3 August – St Dominic 
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PREGNANCY CHOICE – Employment Opportunity 
Pregnancy Choice Dunedin is a local charity seeking to employ a Centre Manager responsible 

for its Pregnancy Centre and the associated Inspire Upcycling Op Shop.  The successful 

applicant will be provided with Pregnancy Choice Supporter training and will be responsible 

for managing volunteers acting as pregnancy supporters and op shop staff.  They will also be 

responsible for the financial oversight of the Centre and Centre promotion and social media 

platforms.  The Centre operates Monday to Friday 10.00am to 4.00pm and is staffed by 

volunteers on Saturday from 10.30am to 1.30pm.  The role may be suitable for job sharing.  

Enquire in confidence to pcdtrustees@gmail.com or phone 027 474 1278. 

PETITION TO PARLIAMENT TO REPEAL EOLC ACT 
The End of Life Choice Act will be reviewed this year by Parliament. Right to Life seeks 

not the amendment of this dangerous legislation, but its repeal. Defend life by signing this 

petition calling on Parliament to repeal the EOLC Act. Follow this link to sign the petition: 

https://petitions.parliament.nz/40305a39-b5a8-4f1b-ec9b-08dc3a97b704  Closing date is 30 

September 2024.   
 

Dunedin Abrahamic Interfaith Group and Otago Tertiary Chaplaincy     

21ST ANNUAL PEACE LECTURE AND DISCUSSION 
Dr Daniel  Fridberg: Everything I Always Wanted to Know About Peace, but were afraid to 

ask : learnings from my first ten years in Aotearoa-NZ 
Date: Monday, 9th September 2024 

Pre-lecture meal time: 5pm (All welcome, optional, koha/donation)  

Lecture and discussion:  7pm-9pm  (no cost)  

Venue:  Araiteuru Marae, 24  Shetland St, Dunedin 

Over the past 25 years, Danny has practiced conflict resolution internationally and locally, 

including dialogue group facilitation; peacebuilding project management and evaluation; 

mediation; public participation processes and consensus building; research; training and 

teaching. In his conflict resolution practice, he emphasises the importance of relationship 

building and restoration. Danny strongly believes that resolving conflicts requires long-term 

thinking, where mutual gains and healthy relationship are key to wellbeing and success. He 

holds a PhD in Peace and Conflict Studies from the University of Otago, an MA in Conflict 

Research, Management and Resolution and a BA in Psychology, both from the Hebrew 

University of Jerusalem.  EVERYONE IS WELCOME 

Facebook event link:    https://www.facebook.com/events/978678693626058/ 

 

 

   PLANNED GIVING Donations for the support of Priests and the Parish may be 

given by Automatic Payment or Planned Giving Envelopes. If you would like to join the 

Planned Giving Programme, please contact the Parish Office for the information 

required to give by Automatic Payment or to request a set of Planned Giving Envelopes.  

Tax receipts are issued at the end of the financial year, of which one third can be claimed 

from the Inland Revenue. 
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In partnership with the Tindall Foundation, the Diocese of Dunedin invites applications 

for grants that will support families and social services within the Diocese. 

Applications relating to the following are particularly welcome: 

 Young children 

 Youth development 

 Literacy, numeracy and budgeting skills 

 Māori 

 Migrant and refugees 

 Rural communities 

Grants are available up to a maximum of $7,000. Applications close on 9 August 2024. 

The application form is available on-line at www.cdd.nz/grants or by contacting Pauline 

Lee on (03) 4745750 or paulinel@cdd.org.nz 

HEARTS AFLAME CATHOLIC SUMMER SCHOOL: 

Hearts Aflame Catholic Summer School is back again this summer with ten 

days of world-class lectures, uplifting prayer and authentic community!   

Hearts Aflame is a life-changing experience for young adults aged 18 to 35 

who want to know more about their faith, have an authentic encounter with 

Christ and meet other Catholic young adults from all over New Zealand. 

Join us this year at Nga Tawa Diocesan School, Marton, from January 3rd-

12th 2025! Registrations open July 14th at 2pm: we sell out fast so be in 

quick! Visit heartsaflame.org.nz to register or find out more.  
 

THE BURNS LECTURES FOR 2024 July 30 - August 1 and August 6-8 

Given by Professor Beverly Roberts Gaventa and hosted by the Theology Programme at the 

University of Otago. 

The Topic of the six lectures is: 'I Am Not Ashamed’: Apostle and Gospel in Paul’s Letter to 

the Romans. The Lectures will be held at 5.15-6.30pm in Archway 4 Lecture Theatre at the 

University of Otago (except for Thursday 1 August which is in Archway 1). 

Tuesday 30 July - Apostle and Gospel in Paul's Letter to the Romans: An Overview  

Wednesday 31 July - Troubling Authority: Romans 1:1–17 

Thursday 1 August - From “They” to “I”: Romans 7 (In Archway 1) 

Tuesday 6 August - Between Christ and Israel:  Romans 9–11 

Wednesday 7 August - Paul the Stranger: Romans 15:14–33 in Conversation with Karl Barth 

Thursday 8 August - The Company an Apostle Keeps: Romans 16 

Livestream for Archway 4: https://www.otago.ac.nz/its/services/teaching-and-research-

fservices/streaming/video-streaming-channel-4 

For Archway 1 (on 1 Aug): https://www.otago.ac.nz/its/services/teaching-and-research-

services/streaming/video-streaming-channel-1 
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PARISH MINISTRIES (for next week)  

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

ST MARY’S 

3 August 2024 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER 

4 August 2024 

ST JOSEPH’S CATHEDRAL 

4 August 2024 

Ministers of Communion  Sue Kennedy Jo Stanley, Kelly Braithwaite 

Readers: 1st and Psalm } Susan More School 

2nd and Gospel Acclam. }  Tongan Community Mass David More School 

Introduction &  

Prayers of the Faithful 
} Diane Kennedy  

Altar Servers 
Setefana Reese 

Matthew Rietveld 
 

Rihan & Rositta Richard 

Cathelyn Colin 

Collections } Ross O’Connell 

Brian MacManus 

School 

Gifts } School 

Children’s Liturgy    

Overhead Projector Barbara McCaig Chris Sullivan Burke Family 

Counter/s Lawrence Finnerty Gerald & Heather O’Connell D & T Doody 

Church Cleaning Susan Kubala School Janice Chung (Aug) 

Morning Tea  
Diane Kennedy 

Gerald O’Connell 
 

Greeters Finau Taungapeau Denise Dore, Jego Jacobs R & M Clark 

Parish Needs Co-ordinator  Susan  More  027 431 1263  

 


